


Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA – W)


Finance, Administration, Legal and Public Information Committee Meeting


Thursday, September 22, 2011





The Finance, Administration, Legal and Public Information Committee of the SLFPA – W met on September 22, 2011, with the following members present: Mr. Dauphin, chairman, and Ms. Maclay. Mr. Merritt was absent. Also in attendance were: Mr. Miserendino, Mr. Spohrer, Mr. Falcon, Mr. Pickering, Ms. Cosenza, and Mr. Rivera. 





Mr. Dauphin called the meeting to order in the Commissioners’ meeting room at the SLFPA – W Office, 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana, at approximately 5:10 PM.





The Committee unanimously approved the agenda as presented.





There were no public comments.





The Committee reviewed and unanimously approved the minutes from the previous meeting, dated August 18, 2011. 





The Committee retired to Executive Session to discuss the Churchill Farms v. WJLD lawsuit. Ms. Cosenza updated the Committee on the current status of that case. No action was taken.





Mr. Spohrer provided an update on the land acquisition process. He will report the status again at the next meeting of the Committee.





Mr. Rivera presented the 2011 annual audit report; the Committee unanimously agreed to recommend it to be approved by the Board.





Ms. Maclay led a discussion about the Algiers Levee District’s share of the Orleans Levee District’s outstanding debt, based on the calculations sent by Tim Doody of SLFPA – E. Mr. Pickering offered his comments regarding conversations on this matter with the East Authority’s attorney. The Committee requested that Mr. Pickering draft a letter to Mr. Doody asking for a detailed explanation of the remaining amounts claimed to be owed by ALD. 





Mr. Miserendino reported that the Authority had not yet received the calculations for ad valorem tax for the Algiers Levee District from the Orleans Parish assessor. The Committee agreed to defer this discussion until the October FALPI Committee meeting.





Mr. Miserendino presented a proposed contract for the services of Henderson Auctions, for the sale of retired equipment, to be held in the spring of 2012. The Committee unanimously agreed to recommend the contract to be approved by the Board.





Mr. Miserendino announced that a 12-month maintenance contract for the LIMS-EOS is being negotiated between all parties.  Upon completion of the negotiation, Authority staff will present to the Committee for approval.  


	


Mr. Miserendino presented a review of the check register, budget and financial statements for SLFPA – W and its member districts for the month of August. The Committee agreed to recommend these reports for approval by the Board.





The Committee reviewed and approved expense reports for September. 





The Committee discussed possible changes to the Authority’s travel expense reimbursement policy. Mr. Falcon explained the legal ramifications of various changes under discussion. The Committee asked Mr. Falcon to review the pertinent section of the Authority’s Bylaws to ensure that they are in conformity with the law.


		


Mr. Dauphin announced that the next regular scheduled Committee meeting will be held on Thursday, October 20, at 5:00 PM in Commissioners’ meeting room at the SLFPA – W Office.


	


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 7:45 PM.
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